
Town of Stratton 

Board of Selectmen 
March 6, 2018 

 

The Selectmen met as warned at 1:10PM on Tuesday, March 6, 2018 at the Stratton 

Town Hall to conduct an organizational meeting and consider replacing Town Truck (T1) 

as warned. 

 

Present: Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Greg Marcucci, Chris Liller, Kevin Robinson and Clerk 

Kent Young. 

 

The Selectmen agreed to retain the same organization as previously approved: 

1) Al Dupell as Chairman, 

2) Larry Bills as Vice-Chairman 

3) to place all necessary publications in the Brattleboro Reformer. 

4) to hold regular Selectmen’s meetings on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Mondays of each month at 

7:30PM at the Stratton Town Office. 

5) Kent Young to remain as the Selectmen’s secretary 

6) to conduct meetings using Roberts Rules. 

 

Larry Bills so moved.  Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred. 

 

Chris Liller presented price quotes for a new truck chassis to replace T1.  Quotes were as 

follows: 

Delurey Sales and Service – an International model for $92,508.00 with a $58,000.00 

trade-in offer for T1 – a total of $34,508.00. 

Patriot Freightliner – a Freightliner model for $98,912.00 with a $50,000.00 trade-in for 

T1 – a total of $48,912.00. 

Patriot Freightliner – a Western Star model for $102,306.00 with a $50,000.00 trade-in 

for T1 – a total of $52,306.00. 

After a general discussion concerning preferences of the road crew, Larry Bills motioned 

to purchase the Western Star from Patriot Freightliner as per the quote with trade-in.  

Greg Marcucci seconded.  All concurred.  The Board would like for a representative of 

Patriot Freightliner to attend a meeting to discuss warrantee options. 

 

Greg Marcucci moved to adjourn at 1:25PM.  Larry Bills seconded – all concurred. 

 

Minutes by: 

 

David Kent Young 
Town Clerk 


